FOLK LIBRARY RT. .. 204 BALKER ST. 11 nov 91 columbus, n c 28722

2nd Class Postage at Trson, North Carolina 28782 and additional post offices. Postmaster: send address changes to The Tryon Daily Bulletin, PO. Box 790, Tryon, N. C. 28782

THE WORLD'S SMALLEST DAILY NEWSPAPER

Founded Jan. 31, 1928 by Seth M. Vining (Consolidated with the Polk County News 1955) Jeffrey A. Byrd, Editor and Publisher

The Tryon Daily Bulletin (USPS 643-360) is published daily except Sat, and Sun for \$35 per year by the Tryon Daily Bulletin, Inc. 106 N. Trade St., P.O. Box 790, Tryon, S.C. 28782.

The Tryon Daily Bulletin

Printed in the THERMAL BELT of Western North Carolina

Phone 859-9151

18 Pages Today

TRYON, N. C. 28782

MONDAY, JUNE 24, 1991

20¢ Per Copy

Vol. 65 - No. 97

Coon Dog Day

If you enjoy making music or just listening, come to Saluda, N.C. on July 6th - Coon Dog Day.

From 2 to 5 p.m. you are invited to join in a Blue Grass/Folk/Country Jam. Everyone interested in enjoying an afternoon of music making come to the park in Saluda, from 2 to 5 p.m. July 6th. Anyone requiring directions or further information may call 704-749-9257 from 11 to 5

Coon Dog Day run from 10 a.m. until.

-Community Reporter



Shawn Pierce

Blood Drive

Bart Greene, director of the Spartanburg Blood Bank, will climb into a cherry picker's bucket and be hoisted aloft Thursday.

He'll stay there until 350 blood donors visit the blood bank offices below, at 175 Dunbar Street, sometime between 7:30 a.m. and 6:30 p.m.

"I hope I'll be down by 3 or 4 p.m.," he said. "But we've never had that many donors.'

Each year at this time, the blood bank holds a drive to promote donations and to promote awareness of the need to keep up blood supplies during the summer.

During summer, donations slump, while travel, yard work and the like increase trauma cases and drain the supplies of blood, Greene said.

At Governor's School

Shawn Pierce is currently enrolled in the Governors School Program at the College of Charleston in Charleston, S.C. During this five week program she will be studying the development of Religion as well as current Global Issues. Shawn was one of 250 students accepted to the School out of 500 who applied. She is a rising senior at Landrum High School where she is a member of the Beta Club, Interact Club, Science Club, Student Council, Captain of the Color Guard in the Distinctive Regiment Band and will serve as secretary/ treasurer of the Senior Class next year.

At the recent underclass Awards Day Shawn was presented with awards for the highest average in Spanish I,

(Continued On Back Page)

Landrum Special **Meeting Tonight**

The Landrum City Council has called a special meeting tonight to discuss water lines and water rates.

The council will have the second reading on an ordinance to alter the zoning map regarding the property of Nelle B. Lee on North Shamrock Avenue.

The fire department budget and the water tank at the filter plant also will be discussed.

The council will meet at 7:30 p.m. at the Landrum City Hall.

Clarification

The Polk County property transfers as recorded in the tax supervisor's office list only the first name in cases where there are several grantors or grantees.

In the case of one property transfer printed in the Bulletin June 18, only one name was listed. The full list of grantees on the deed read as follows:

Malessia O. Bradley, 24.375 acres in Columbus Township, to Wayne H. Bradley, Earnell R. Bradley, Lefty L. Bradley, Darrell K. Bradley, and Malcolm J. Bradley, as tenants in common.

Ladies Golf

Because of a heavy downpour at noon on Thurs., June 20, the grandmother's tournament was rescheduled for July 11. Thurs., June 27 will be the memberguest, a shot gun event at 9:15 a.m.



The weather Thursday: high 83, low 69, hum. 65 percent, and by 7 a.m. Friday .14 inches of rain had fallen.

We had a debate going on Friday morning about the tree, located between the post office and NCNB bank in Tryon, that's scheduled to be cut down soon. Whether hickory or oak, it is dying.

Robert Dedmondt says its been a hickory for the last half century. Others say there's no way its a hickory.

Everyone says, "Call, John." And because that's what everyone usually does, our county extension director was tied up at presstime, so the mystery continues.

We also had a discussion with some Lake Lanier residents about the continuing concerns regarding the height of boat houses.

Last year, when Tryon first stepped into the fray and decided to regulate construction over the water, it was lake property owners, not lake residents, who opposed limiting the height of boat houses.

Most lake residents want the height restricted, so that no

(Continued On Back Page)